
 

Important Product Safety Warning 
 
April 28, 2017 
 
To:  End Users of Miller Electric Mfg. Co. Filtair™ 130. 
 
Miller Electric Mfg. Co. has determined that a potential hazard may exist for Filtair 130 part #300595 portable 
fume extractors.  Filtair 130s manufactured between August 2016 and March 24, 2017 with serial numbers 
MG335107D – MH105106D have a missing seal that may lead to reduced fume extraction depending on 
environmental conditions.  
 

The serial number can be found as shown below. 

 
 

SCHEDULE YOUR SERVICE APPOINTMENT IMMEDIATELY.  AFFECTED UNITS CAN BE USED UNTIL 
CORRECTED, BUT FUME CAPTURE MAY BE REDUCED. PROPER PRECAUTIONS SHOULD BE TAKEN TO 
ENSURE OPERATOR SAFETY AND COMPLIANCE WITH ANY WRITTEN RESPIRATORY PROGRAMS. 
 

1. Notify all affected personnel that affected units will need to be serviced and plan accordingly to address 
weld fumes during service. 

 
2. Contact an authorized Miller Electric Mfg. Co. Service Center.  The authorized service center will apply 

the proper sealing to mitigate the chance of reduced fume extraction.  Miller Electric Mfg. Co. will incur 
all costs and labor associated with the correction.  When you call, please be prepared to provide the 
following information: 

 

 Company name 

 Address and phone number 

 Serial number of Filtair 130 (part #300595) 
 
Please contact Miller Electric Mfg. Co. Filtair Technical Service at FiltairService@millerwelds.com or at  
866-931-9730 ext. 3 with any questions. 
 
Miller Electric Mfg. Co. is committed to maintaining the high quality standards you have come to expect.  We 
regret any inconvenience this issue may cause, and we appreciate your patience as we implement corrective 
action.  Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter and for your continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Eric Sommers 
 
Eric Sommers 
Product Manager 
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